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To: Planholders for Belvidere Park District Front Parking Lot Repairs via Email ONLY 

 CC: Jonathan Cudzewicz, Gunnar Morris 

From: Jeff Linkenheld, Arc Design Resources 

Date: July 28, 2022 

Re: Addendum 2 
 
 
This addendum forms a part of the Bidding and Contract Documents and modifies the 
original bidding documents issued on June 23, 2022.  Acknowledge receipt of this 
addendum in space provided by returning the attached acknowledgement form with your 
bid.  FAILURE TO ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF ADDENDA MAY DISQUALIFY BID. 

Additional Clarifications based on Contractor questions 

The following clarifications arose from additional contractor questions received after the 
issuance of addendum 1: 

• The contractor can utilize AIA Bid Bond or other appropriate bid bond form with his 
submittal.  Does not have to be the Park District form. 

• City of Belvidere has reviewed the plans and the painted parking stalls are to be 
reduced from 20’ stripes to 19’ stripes.   This increased the center drive aisle from 
24’ to 26’.  The overall width of the lot does not change. 

• Beneath the heated sidewalk area on the site, there will need to be some foam 
insulation board installed.  This was not shown on any detail.  Contractor shall plan 
for a full core out of the heated sidewalk area that includes the sidewalk thickness, 
then an underlying 2” layer of foamboard insulation, then the stone base.  Change 
the stone base below the heated sidewalk area and foamboard to CA-7 so it is well 
graded and does not trap water below the foamboard. 

• There was a miscommunication at the pre-bid meeting that was relayed in 
addendum 1.  Per the drawings all new steel shall be galvanized.  The instructions 
to prime were erroneous.   As a reminder, any painting will be done at a later date 
by the owner. 

• The screws to fasten the floor plates to the tube steel is called out on number 9 of 
the structural steel notes.  

o “Fasten steel plate to structure w/ #12 Tek Screws @ 12” O.C. all along 
supports” 

• For the 3x3 to 6x4 connections, we shall use (2) ¼” Tek screws @ each end of 
each joist. 

 
Bids Due 

Reminder that bids are due at the Belvidere Park District at 10:00 am on Tuesday 
August 2, 2022.  The project would be considered by the Board at their first meeting in 
August. 

End of Addendum 2 
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RETURN WITH BID 
 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RECIEPT OF 
ADDENDUM AND FINAL BID FORM 

 
 
For General Contractor:  Sign and return this acknowledgement with your 
bid proposal. 
 
 
 
 
The undersigned hereby acknowledges receipt of Addendum 2, as 
published by Arc Design Resources on Thursday July 28, 2022, which has 
been used in preparation of our enclosed bid. 
 
 
For:____________________________________________________ 
 Contractor Firm Name 
 
 
By:____________________________________________________ 
 Signature of Authorized Person 
 
 
Date:_____________________________ 


